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*EXCERPTS* 
APPROVED MINUTES 

LASSEN COUNTY PLANNING COMMISSION 
April 4, 2023 

 
The Commission convened in regular session at 1:10 p.m. at 707 Nevada Street Susanville, CA. With 
Commission members Jeff Askew, Mark Higgins, Carol Clark and John Shaw present. Commissioner Solomon 
was absent. Also present were Maurice Anderson (Director and Planning Commission Secretary), Planning and 
Building Services Department staff; and Recording Secretary Dana Hopkins. 
 
(Note: The following is summary minutes of this meeting and is not a transcript. Contact the Planning and Building Services Department 
{530} 251-8269 to determine if an audio recording is available.) 
 

The following are excerpts from the above meeting. 
 
Lassen County, 318.01.65.  Make a recommendation to the Board of Supervisors regarding a proposed 
amendment of Chapter 18.120 (Nonconforming uses) of the Lassen County Code. Location Lassen County. The 
ordinance would be applicable in all unincorporated areas of Lassen County. Gaylon F. Norwood, Deputy 
Director presented staff report. 
 
The public hearing was opened at 2: 03 p.m. 
 
The public hearing was closed at 2:04 p.m. 
 
MOTION: 
It was moved by Commissioner Askew, seconded by Commissioner Higgens, and carried to recommend that the 
Board of Supervisors adopt the proposed Lassen County, 318.01.65, amendment of Chapter 18.120 
(Nonconfirming uses) of the Lassen County Code. Commissioners Shaw, Clark, Higgins and Askew voted 
“Aye”. District 3 seat was vacant. 
 
 
The meeting adjourned at 2:06 p.m. 
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